МІНІСТЕРСТВО АГРАРНОЇ ПОЛІТИКИ ТА ПРОДОВОЛЬСТВА УКРАЇНИ МИКОЛАЇВСЬКИЙ НАЦІОНАЛЬНИЙ АГРАРНИЙ УНІВЕРСИТЕТ Факультет культури й виховання

Кафедра іноземних мов

АНГЛІЙСЬКА МОВА

Методичні рекомендації для студентів І курсу факультету ТВППТ СБ спеціальності 6.090102

Миколаїв

2014

ББК 81.2(4Англ)

A-64

Друкується за рішенням методичної комісії факультету культури й виховання від 23.04.2014 р., протокол №8.

Укладачі:

- Ю. В. Міщенко викладач кафедри іноземних мов, Миколаївський національний аграрний університет
- К. В. Березюк викладач кафедри іноземних мов, Миколаївський національний аграрний університет.

Рецензенти:

- К.В.Тішечкіна канд. філол. наук, доцент кафедри іноземних мов, Миколаївський національний аграрний університет
- Г. М. Передерій канд. філол. наук., доцент кафедри германської філології, ЧДУ ім. Петра Могили

Зміст

1.	Передмова	4
	Модуль «Велика Британія»	
3.	Модуль «Лондон»	8
4.	Тест № 1 до теми « Велика Британія»	9
5.	Тест № 1 до теми « Лондон»	11
6.	Пасивний стан	13
7.	Відмінювання іменників	18
8.	Утворення Conditional Mood	19
9.	Вживання дієприкметників	22
10	. Література	27

Передмова

Методичні рекомендації для аудиторної та самостійної роботи студентів факультету ТВППТСБ спеціальності 6.030 601 денної форми навчання забезпечують навчальний матеріал дисципліни «Іноземна мова професійного спілкування», модулю №2 «Країнознавчі аспекти. Велика Британія»

Мета даних методичних рекомендацій— забезпечення розвитку мовних та мовленнєвих навичок студентів з тем «Велика Британія», «Лондон», передбачених навчальною програмою з іноземних мов рекомендованою Міністерством аграрної політики України.

Методичні рекомендації розраховані на 30 год. (1.6 кр.): 20 — аудиторних, 10— самостійних.

За кожну тему студент може отримати від 8 до 14 балів, що передбачено навчальною програмою з іноземних мов.

Навчальний матеріал містить тексти з географії, політики, історії та культури Великої Британії. До кожного тексту додається відповідна лексика та система лексичних та граматичних вправ. Методичні рекомендації доповненні граматичним матеріалом відповідним даному модулю. Вивчення модулів закінчується тестами. Критерії оцінки тестів подані після них.

Методичні рекомендації розроблені згідно до вимог типової базової програми. Для підготовки методичних рекомендацій використовувались матеріали з новітніх підручників, автентичних джерел та періодичних видань.

Модуль «Велика Британія»

The United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland

The United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland (the UK) occupies the territory of The British Isles. It consists of four main parts which are: England, Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland. Their capitals are: London, Edinburg, Cardiff and Belfast.

The United Kingdom is situated to the north-west coast of Europe between the Atlantic Ocean in the north and north-west and the North Sea in the east and is separated from the European continent by the English Channel (or La Manche) and the Strait of Dover.

The UK includes Great Britain and Northern Ireland.

Great Britain, the largest island in Europe, contains England, Scotland and Wales. The United Kingdom has an area of 94,249 square miles.

The population of the UK is nearly 57 million people. The population lives mostly in towns and cities and their suburbs. Four out of every five people live in towns. Over 46 million people live in England; over 3 million — in Wales; a little over 5 million — in Scotland and about 1.5 million — in Northern Ireland. London's population is over 10 million people. The British nation consists of the English, the Scots, the Welsh and the Irish. There are many people of different nationalities and races in the United Kingdom.

The climate of Great Britain is mild. It is not too hot in summer or too cold in winter. It often rains in England. Rain falls in summer and in winter, in autumn and in spring. Snow falls only in the north and west of the country. The surface of England and Ireland is flat, but Scotland and Wales are mountainous. Many parts of the country have beautiful villages. There are many rivers in Great Britain. The main river is the Thames. Many ships and barges go up and down the river. The longest river is Severn. It is 350 kilometres long.

Great Britain is the country of old cultural traditions and customs. The most famous educational centers are Oxford and Cambridge universities. They are considered to be the intellectual centers of Europe. The education is not free, it's expensive.

Great Britain is a highly developed industrial country. It is known as one of the world's largest producers and exporters of iron and steel products, machinery and electronics, chemicals and textile, aircraft and navigation equipment. One of the chief industries of the country is shipbuilding.

The United Kingdom has some mineral resources. Coal and oil are the most important of them. The United Kingdom is one of the most industrialized countries. The main industrial centres are Sheffield, Birmingam, Cardiff,

Manchester, Glasgow, Belfast, Dublin.

The UK is a parliamentary monarchy. The British Parliament consists of two Houses: the House of Lords and the House of Commons. The Prime Minister is the head of the government. The main political parties of Great Britain are the Labour Party, the Liberal Party, the Conservative Party.

The flag of the United Kingdom known as the Union Jack, is made of three crosses. Upright red cross is the cross of St. George, the patron saint of England. The white diagonal cross is the cross of St. Andrew, the patron saint of Scotland. The red diagonal cross is the cross St. Patrick, the patron saint of Ireland. London is the capital of Great Britain, its political, economic and commercial center. It is one of the largest cities in the world and the largest city in Europe. Its population is about 10 mln. people.

Words and phrases:

```
the Thames - р. Темза
1 \text{ mile} = 1609 \text{ метров}
monarchy — монархія;
the English — англійці;
the Scots — шотландці
Northern Ireland – Північна Ірландія;
Wales – Уельс;
Scotland – Шотландія;
the Welsh — уельсці
the Irish — ірландці;
the House of Lords - Палата Лордів; the House of Commons - Палата Общин
the British Isles – Британські острови
the Conservative Party- Консервативна партія;
to оссиру – займати територію;
to consider – вважати; mild — м'який;
flat — плоский, рівний; oats — овес;
barge — баржа; suburbs — пригород; oil – нафта; coal- вугілля; steel –сталь;
machinery – обладнання; chemicals – хімічна продукція; aircraft –
літакобудування.
```

I. Answer the guestions:

- 1. Where is Great Britain situated?
- 2. What is the area of he United Kingdom?

- 3. What is the capital of the country?
- 4. What is the official language in England?
- 5. How many rivers are there in Great Britain?
- 6. What does the British Parliament consist of?
- 7. What are the main political parties in Great Britain?
- 8. What are the main industrial centers in Great Britain?
- 9. What are the largest cities of the country?
- lO. What is the population of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern

Ireland?

11 .What does the British nation consist of?

II. Say if the statements are true or false.

- 1. Northern Ireland is part of Irish republic.
- 2. Scotland is situated in the southern part of Great Britain.
- 3. Most of the British rivers flow into the Irish sea.
- 4. There are a lot of immigrants from former British colonies in Great Britain.
- 5. The West End in London is an industrial district of London.
- 6. The territory of the country is about 244 000 square kilometers.
- 7. London is one of the largest cities in Europe.
- 8. The island of Great Britain consists of three main parts: England, Wales and

III. Insert a definite or indefinite article where necessary and retell it. LONDON

- ...London is situated on ... river ... Thames. The city is very old. It has more than 20 centuries old history. Traditionally it is divided into ... several parts: ... City, Westminster, ... West end and ... East End. They are very different from each other.
- ... City is ... oldest part of ... London, its financial and business center. ...

Numerous banks, offices and firms are concentrated here.

- ...Westminster is ... aristocratic official part of ... London. It includes Buckingham Palace where ... Queen lives and ... Houses of Parliament stretching for nearly ... 1000 feet along ... northern bank of... Thames.
- ...West End is ... richest and most beautiful part of ...London. It is ... symbol of wealth and luxury. ... best hotels, restaurants, shops, clubs, parks and houses are situated there. ... English aristocracy lives in ... this region.
- ... East End is ... industrial district of... London. There are ... many factories and ... port of London there. ... region is densely populated by working class families

IV. Speak about the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland.

Модуль «Лондон»

London is a capital of Great Britain

London is the capital of Great Britain, its political, economic and cultural centre. It is one of the largest cities in the world. Its population is more than 11 million people. London is situated on the river Thames. The city is very old and beautiful. It was founded more than two thousand years ago. Traditionally London is divided into several parts: the City, the Westminster, the West End and the East End. The City is the oldest part of London, its financial and business centre.

The Westminster is the aristocratic official part of London. It includes Buckingham Palace where the Queen lives and the Houses of Parliament is situated. The West End is the part where rich people live. It is the most beautiful part of London. The best hotels, restaurants, shops, clubs, parks and houses are situated there. The East End is an industrial district of London. There are many factories and the Port of London there.

London has many places of interest. One of them is the Houses of Parliament, the seat of the British Government. There one can see the famous Clock Tower Big Ben, the symbol of London. Big Ben is the real bell which strikes every quarter of an hour. Another place of interest is Buckingham Palace. It's the residence of the Queen. Tourists always go to see the ceremony of changing the Guard there.

There are many other places of interest in London: Trafalgar Square, Regent's Park, Westminster Abbey and, of course, the British Museum. Crossing the river by the Tower Bridge you can see the Tower of London. It is one of the oldest buildings of the city. Many centuries ago it was a fortress, a royal palace and then a prison. Now it is a museum of arms.

London has many fine squares. Some of them are quiet, others are busy like Trafalgar Square. Trafalgar Square is the central square of the city. To the right of the square there is the National Gallery which has a fine collection of European paintings. St. Paul's Cathedral is the biggest English church. Another famous church is Westminster Abbey where kings, queens, and many famous people are buried.

London is also famous for its beautiful parks. Hyde Park is the most democratic park in the world, as anyone can say anything he likes there. Regent's Park is the home of London Zoo.

It's impossible to describe all the places of interest. The best way to know London is to visit it.

Words and phrases:

```
ancient — стародавній to found — засновувати royal — королівський to crown — коронувати outstanding — видатний fortress - фортеця ceremony of changing the Guard — церемонія зміни варти aristocratic - аристократичний famous - відомий population — відомий tower — башта official residence — офіціальна резиденція to contain — включати, містити
```

I. Answer the guestions:

- 1. Is London the largest city in the world?
- 2. What's the population of London?
- 3. Traditionally London is divided into four parts. Can you name them?
- 4. What do you know about the City?
- 5. What is the population of London?
- 6. What is London famous for?
- 7. Which places of interest are there in London?
- 8. What building has more historic associations than any other building in London?
- 9. What is Big Ben?
- 10. Can you describe the Trafalgar Square?
- 11. Where do the working people of London live?

IV. Speak about London

Тест № 1 до теми « Велика Британія »

Choose the word that should go in each space in the sentences below.

1. London is the ... of British traditions and culture.

A. crown
B. cradle
C. union
D. view
2. Great Britain on the British Isles.
A. is situated
B. lie
C. stands
D. joins
3. The British museum is for its library reading-room and the collection
of manuscripts.
A. well-known
B. famous
C. marvelous
D. popular
4. Big Ben is the famous
A. square
B. monument
C. clock
D. land
5. Agriculture is one of the largest and most important in Great Britain.
A. works
B. activities
C. occupations
D. jobs
6. The language spoken here is English, but Welshmen, Scotsmen and
Irishmen their own language in additional to English.
A. talk

B. say C. told D speak 7. The greater part of the ... in Great Britain used for sheep-, cattle-, and dairy farming. A. land B. ground C. grow D. soil 8. Parliament of Great Britain is the supreme ... body. A. executive B. efficient C. common D. legislative 9. Great Britain is ... from Ireland by the Irish Sea. A. joined B. attached C. separated D. done 10. Coal is the main source for the ... of British industry. A. buying B. development C. purchasing D. culture

Тест № 2 до теми «Лондон»

Choose the right word to fill in the gap.

1. Today London is one of the world's three ... cities.

A. largest

	B. widest
	C. famous
	D. popular
2.	The other two are
	A. Glasgow and Kyiv
	B. New York and Tokyo
	C. Moscow and Manchester
	D. Sidney and Washington
3.	It is an industrial and center of Great Britain.
	A. ancient
	B. cultural
	C. scientific
	D. port
4.	The very center of London is
	A. Westminster Abbey
	B. Soho
	C. Trafalgar Square
	D. National Gallery
5.	In Whitehall there was a palace where from the 12 th to the 16 th century
	the English were living.
	A. ministers
	B. poets and writers
	C. singers
	D. kings and queens
6.	For nearly 1000 years all kings and queens of England have been
	crowned in
	A. Buckingham Palace
	B. House of Parliament
	C. Common of Lords
	D. Westminster Abbey

	Однина	Множина	
	Present Indefinite Passive		
	Indefinite Tenses in the Passive Voice		
	Пасивний стан		
	D. Whitehall		
	C. Downing Street		
	B. Nelson's Column		
	A. National Gallery		
10	.In the north of Trafalgar Square there is the		
	D. English cathedral		
	C. English ports		
	B. English investment		
	A. English industrial centers		
9.	London, Liverpool and Glasgow are the biggest		
	D. Parliament		
	C. Watch		
	B. Guards		
	A. Guard of honor		
	30 and 40 minutes.		
8.	The ceremony of the changing of the starts at 11.30 and	l takes between	
	D. close		
	C. carry		
	B. open		
	A. lead		
7.	All the principal streets of London to the heart of the C	ity.	

Особа

1	I am asked	We are asked
2	You are asked	You are asked
3	He (she) is asked	They are asked
	Past Indefinite Passis	ve
Особа	Однина	Множина
1	I was asked	We were asked
2	You were asked	You were asked
3	He (she) was asked	They were asked
	Future Indefinite Pass	ive
Особа	Однина	Множина
1	I shall/will be asked	We shall/will be asked
2	You will be asked	You will be asked
3	He (she) will be asked	They will be asked

Future in the Past Indefinite Passive

Особа	Однина	Множина
1	I should/would be asked	We should/would be asked
2	You would be asked	You would be asked
3	He (she) would be asked	They would be asked

Continuous Tenses in the Passive Voice

Present Continuous Passive

Особа	Однина	Множина
1	I am being asked	We are being asked
2	You are being asked	You are being asked
3	He (she) is being asked	They are being asked

Past Continuous Passive

1	I was being asked	We were being asked
2	You were being asked	You were being asked
3	He (she) was being asked	They were being asked

Perfect Tenses In the Passive Voice Present Perfect Passive

Особа	Однина	Множина
1	I have been asked	We have been asked
2	You have been asked	You have been asked
3	He (she) has been asked	They have been asked

Past Perfect Passive Ocoба Odhuна I had been asked You had been asked You had been asked You had been asked

Future Perfect Passive

Особа	Однина	Множина
1	I shall/will have been asked	We shall/will have been asked
2	You will have been asked	You will have been , asked
3	He (she) will have been asked	They will have been asked

Future in the Past Perfect Passive

Особа	Однина	Множина
1	I should/would have been asked	We should/would have been asked
2	You would have been asked	You would have been asked
3	He (she) would have been asked	They would have been asked

Exercise

Change the sentences to passive voice.

- 1. Many people begin new projects in January
- 2. You must wash that shirt for tonight's party.
- 3. Mum is going to prepare the food.

- 4. They make shoes in that factory.
- 5. We will have to examine you again.
- 6. They had finished preparations by the time the guests arrived.
- 7. The delegation will meet the visitors at the airport.
- 8. We have produced skis here since 1964.
- 9. All workers will read the memo.
- 10. Nobody can beat Tiger Woods at golf.
- 11. They also speak German at EU meetings.
- 12. We must look into the question.
- 13. Someone reads the newspaper to him every day.
- 14. The Chinese discovered acupuncture thousands of years ago.
- 15. Has he given you back the book yet?
- 16. The police locked up the criminals.
- 17. They must have left the keys behind.
- 18. The robbers made up the story.
- 19. The boy is eating the cake.
- 20. Dad promised by a box of chocolates.
- 21. The spider scared her.
- 22. The guide will show us the Natural History Museum in the afternoon.
- 23. The dentist is cleaning the woman's teeth.

Відмінювання іменників

У сучасній англійській мові іменник має два відмінка: загальний і присвійний. Іменник в загальному відмінку не має спеціальних закінчень, його відношення до інших слів у реченні визначається місцем в реченні і смислом.

The student asked the teacher. Студент запитав викладача.

The teacher asked the student. Викладач запитав студента.

Іменник в присвійний відмінку позначає належність предмета особі чи іншому предмету і служить визначенням до іншого іменника. Присвійні відмінок утворюється шляхом додавання 's до форми однини іменника і 'до форми множини.

the student 's room – кімната студента

Ann 's book – книга Ані

the students 'room – кімната студентів girls 'books – книги дівчаток

Exercise

Read and translate.

This is my friend's ball.

That is his son's bike.

This is my uncle's car.

That is my sister's doll.

This is a man's dog.

That is a girl's cat.

They are my father's friends.

Утворення Conditional Mood

Conditional Mood — складна форма, яка утворюється з допоміжних дієслів should і would і основи інфінітива відмінюваного дієслова. Conditional Mood має два часи: *Present Conditional* (теперішній умовний) і *Perfect Conditional* (перфектний умовний).

Present Conditional збігається за формою з Future Indefinite in the Past, a Perfect Conditional — з Future Perfect in the Past, але ці дієслівні форми розрізняються за своїм значенням. Порівняйте:

If he knew about the meeting, he would come (Present Conditional).

(Якби він знав про збори, він прийшов би.)

He told me that he would come (Future Indefinite in the Past).

(Він сказав мені, що прийде.)

He **would** never **have finished** the work in time if she hadn't helped him (Perfect Conditional).

(Він ніколи не закінчив би роботи вчасно, якби вона не допомогла йому.) He said **he would have** finished the work by seven (Future Perfect in the Past) (Він сказав, що закінчись роботу до сьомої години.)

Значення і вживання Conditional Mood

Conditional Mood означає дію, виконання якої залежить від певних умов (виражених або дорозумлю-ваних).

If I were you, I should tell him the whole truth.

(На твоєму місці я б сказала йому всю правду.)

If Tom had been here yesterday, he'd have helped us.

It would be very hard to cross this river in spring.

Крім того, форми Conditional Mood вживаються у розмовній мові для ввічливого вираження бажання або прохання. Аналогічне вживання умовного способу ми знаходимо в українській мові. Порівняйте:

I'd like to talk to you.

Я хотів би поговорити з вами (з тобою).

I'd prefer to stay at home tonight.

Я волів би сьогодні ввечері залишитися вдома.

Would you like to come for a walk?

Не хотіли б ви прогулятися?

Present Conditional відносить обумовлену дію до теперішнього або майбутнього часу:

It would be fine if you could join us tomorrow.

I'd like to, but I'm afraid I'll be busy.

Було б добре, якби ти зміг приєднатися до нас завтра.

Я хотів би, але боюсь, що буду зайнятий.

You'll come to our party, won't you?

I'd love to.

It's a fine record! I'd like to listen to it again.

How nice it would be to get away from this heat!

Would you like me to buy a ticket for you?

Well, that would be mighty nice of you, but I wouldn't dare to put you to so much trouble.

How would you say «cmpuбamu» in English?

Shall we take the tram?

No, I'd rather walk.

Would you mind shutting the door?

Would you be so kind as to bring me a piece of chalk?

Past Conditional відносить обумовлену дію до минулого часу:

If you had come yesterday, you'd have met Nick.

Even if I had the book, I wouldn't have been able to read it, as I was very busy.

Conditional Mood вживається:

• у простих реченнях:

It would be nice, wouldn't it?

My sister would be very glad to meet you.

I'd like to take part in the competition.

• у головних реченнях складно-підрядних умовних речень, де в умовних підрядних вживається Past Subjunctive або Perfect'Subjunctive; при цьому Present Conditional звичайно вживається з Past Subjunctive, a Past Conditional з Perfect Subjunctive:

He would help us a lot if only he were here.

He would have helped us a lot if only he had been here yesterday.

• у додаткових підрядних реченнях після дієслова **wish** для вираження бажаної дії в майбутньому:

I wish you would be more attentive. I wish the rain would stop:

• в умовних підрядних реченнях для вираження ввічливого прохання (дієслово **would** має тут модальний відтінок бажання):

I'd be very grateful if you'd do that for me.

I'd be only too glad if you'd say a word.

Exercise

Complete the Sentences.

1.If I	the lottery, I	a chance to hit the jackpot.	
2. If I	the jackpot, I	rich.	
3. If I	rich, my life	completely.	
4. I	a lonely island, if I	a nice one.	
5. If I	a lonely island, I	a huge house by the beach.	
6. I	all my friends if I	a house by the beach.	

7. I	_ my friends up in my	to spend their	
holidays on n	ny island.		
8. We	great parties if my	great parties if my friends	
9. If we	to go shopping	in a big city, we _	a helicopter.
10. But if my	friends' holidays	over, I	very lonely on my
lonely island.			

ВЖИВАННЯ ДІЄПРИКМЕТНИКІВ (PARTICIPLE I & PARTICIPLE II) ДІЄПРИКМЕТНИК (PARTICIPLE)

Дієприкметник — це безособова форма дієслова, яка має властивості дієслова, прикметника та при-слівника. В англійській мові існують два види діє-прикметників: Present Participle (Participle I) і Past Participle (Participle II). Дієприкметник теперішньо-го часу, Participle I, відповідає українським дієприс-лівникам недоконаного виду та активним дієприк-метникам теперішнього часу. Participle II (діє-прикметник минулого часу) відповідає дієприкмет-никам минулого часу в українській мові.

Існують такі форми Participle:

Форма дієприкметника	Неперехідні дієслова	Перехідні дієслова	
	Active Voice	Active Voice	Passive Voice
Present Participle	sleeping	writing	being written
Past Participle	slept		written
Perfect Participle	having slept	having written	having been written

PRESENT PARTICIPLE (Participle I). ДІЄПРИКМЕТНИК ТЕПЕРІШНЬОГО ЧАСУ

ВЖИВАННЯ ДІЄПРИКМЕТНИКА (PARTICIPLE)

Present Participle (Participle I) відповідає українському дієприкметнику активного стану теперішнього часу та дієприслівнику недоконаного виду.

Listening to the teacher I learn something new.— Слухаючи вчителя, я пізнаю щось нове.

Listening to the teacher I learned something new.— Слухаючи вчителя, я пізнав щось нове.

Listening to the teacher I'll learn something new.— Слухаючи вчителя, я пізнаю щось нове.

Present Participle означає дію, о д н о ч а с н у з дією, вираженою дієсловом-присудком, і може, таким чином, стосуватись теперішнього, минулого або майбутнього часу.

Writing a composition in English I consult a Ukrainian-English dictionary. - Під час написання твору англійською мовою я користуюсь українсько-англійським словником.

Writing a composition in English I consulted a Ukrainian-English dictionary. - Під час написання твору англійською мовою я користувався українсько-англійським словником.

Writing a composition in English I'll consult a Ukrainian-English dictionary. Під час написання твору англійською мовою я скористаюсь українсько-англійським словником.

або невживаючи **Present Participle**: **During treatment I use MEDEL package.** -

Під час лікування я користуюсь МЕДЭЛ ПАКЕТАМИ.

Present Participle (Participle I) позначає:

1. Дію, що трапилася перед дією, позначеною основним дієсловом.

Arriving to the station, we went to buy tickets for the train.— Прибувши на станцію, ми пішли купувати квитки.

2. Означения в реченні.

I saw a woman sitting in the room.— Я побачив жінки, яка сиділа в кімнаті.

3. Обставину часу, причини, способу дії.

Walking in the park, I saw my friends here.— Я бачив своїх друзів, коли гуляв у парку.

Крім того, дієприкметник **Present Participle (Participle I)** разом з іменником або займенником, які вживаються

перед ним та позначають діяча, утворює зворот, що перекладається як підрядне або незалежне речення.

We saw him coming.— Ми бачили, як він підходив.

He was seen coming.— Бачили, що він підходив.

There were ten books on the table, two of them being mine.— На столі було десять книжок, дві з них — мої.

Exercise

Complete Participle I.

to read, to speak, to visit, to jump, to point, to show, to walk; to sit, to get, to cut, to run; to take, to make, to shine, to ride;

to play, to try, to cry, to buy

PAST PARTICIPLE (Participle II). ДІЄПРИКМЕТНИК МИНУЛОГО ЧАСУ.

Past Participle (Participle II) мае лише одну форму, перекладається як пасивнии дієприкметник та мае такі особливості написання.

1. Як правило, дієприкметники, утворені від правильних дієслів, мають закінчення -ed.

look — looked

call — called

2. Якщо основа дієслова має закінчення -е, до неї просто додають d.

hope — hoped

save — saved

3. Якщо дієслово закінчується на приголосний + y, то -y змінюється на -ied.

hurry — hurried

copy — copied

4. Кінцева приголосна подвоюється, коли дієслово закінчується на приголосний, якому передує

короткий наголошений голосний.

beg — begged

plan — planned

ВЖИВАННЯ

Як правило, Past Participle {Participle II) означав дію, що вже відбулася:

a decorated room — прикрашена кімната;

а written test — написана контрольна робота.

Так само як i Participle I, Participle II може по-значати дію, одночасну з дією дієслова-присудка, та дію,

незалежну від часу. У реченні Past Participle (Participle II) найчастіше буває означениям.

This is a well-known singer.— Це відомий співак.

His father is a respected man.— Його батько — поважна людина.

Exercise

Choose the correct variant.

- 1. The girl (playing/played) in the garden is my sister.
- 2. Leaves (lying/lain) on the ground always remind us about September.
- 3. Have you got any (cutting/cut) bread?
- 4. I'll show you animals (drawing/drawn) by my brother.
- 5. Show me the pupils (learning/learned) English.
- 6. The man (sitting/sat) at the open window is my Dad.

Literature

- 1. Агабекян И. П. Английский для технических вузов / И. П. Агабекян, П. И. Коваленко. 7-е изд. Ростов-на-Дону : Феникс, 2006. 349 с.— (Высшее образование).
- 2. Агабекян И. П. Английский язык для экономистов / И. П. Агабекян, П. И. Коваленко. 4-е изд, перераб. и доп. Ростов-на-Дону: Феникс, 2004. 416 с.
- 3. Гужва Т. М. Англійська мова : Розмовні теми : навч. посіб. для студ. фту. інозем. філології університетів, ліцеїв, гімназій та коледжів / Т. М. Гужва. X. : Фоліо, 2005. 381 с.
- 4. Prodromou Luke. Grammar and Vocabulary for the First Certificate / Luke Prodromou. Longman, 2006. 320 p.
- 5. McCarthy Michael. English Vocabulary in Use. Upper-Intermediate & Advanced / Michael McCarthy, Felicity O'Dell. Cambridge : Cambridge University Press, 2001. 303 p.
- 6. Gore Sylee. English for Marketing and Advertising / Sylee Gore. Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2007. 80 p.
- 7. Swan Michael, Walter Catherine. How English Works: A Grammar Practice Book / Michael Swan, Catherine Walter. Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2000. 350 p.

Навчальне видання

АНГЛІЙСЬКА МОВА

Методичні рекомендації

Укладачі:

Міщенко Юлія Василівна — викладач кафедри іноземних мов, Миколаївський національний аграрний університет

Березюк Катерина Віленівна — викладач кафедри іноземних мов, Миколаївський національний аграрний університет.

Формат 60х84 1/16. Ум. друк. арк. 1

Тираж 25 прим. Зам. № 3004-1

Надруковано у видавничому відділі

Миколаївського національного аграрного університету

54020, м. Миколаїв, вул. Паризької комуни, 9

Свідоцтво суб`єкта видавничої справи ДК № 4490 від 20. 02. 21013 р.